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St. John Church & Student Center 

327 MAC Avenue 

East Lansing, MI 48823 

Office Phone: 517.337.9778 

                                   May 22, 2016  

ST. THOMAS AQUINAS 
Weekend Mass Times  

Saturday 4:30 pm 
Sunday 9:00 am & 11:00 am 

 

Weekday Mass Times  
Monday ð Friday 6:30 am 

Wednesday & Friday at 9:00 am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Saturday 3:00-4:00 pm & following 

the 4:30 pm Mass 

www.elcatholics.org  www.stjohnmsu.org  

ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST 
Weekend Mass Times  
Sunday 8:00 am, 10:00 am, 

Noon & 7:00 pm 
 

Weekday Mass Times  
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 12:15 pm 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

11:00 am - Noon 
 

St. Thomas Aquinas Parish & School 

955 Alton Road 

East Lansing, MI 48823 

Office Phone:    517.351.7215 

School Phone:   517.332.0813 
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CǊΦ aŀǊƪΩǎ wŜƳŀǊƪǎ 
 

High School Graduation time is here.  

Congratulations and many blessings 

to all those high school seniors in our 

parish!  We invite our grads to wear 

their caps and gowns and join us at 

the 9:00am Mass at St. Thomas or the 

10:00am Mass at St. John Church on Sunday, June 5.  

They will process in at the beginning of Mass and we 
will bless them at the end of Mass.  We are proud of 

you! 

 

The LSJ profiles area graduates each year in a special 

edition insert.  I like to read their òfavorite quotesó 

each year when it is published.  Here are a few of my 

favorites for your reflection:   

 

òBe more concerned with your character than your 

reputationó; òYou miss 100% of the shots you never 

takeó; òThere is no elevator to success. You have to take 

the stairsó; òIf plan A doesnõt work out there are 25 

more letters in the alphabetó;  òClimb mountains not so 

the world can see you, but so you can see the worldó; 

Stars must have darkness to shineó; òSometimes the 

questions are complicated and the answers are simpleó; 

òTo give anything less than your best is to sacrifice the 

giftó; òThose who are crazy enough to think they can 

change the world are the ones who doó; òThere is only 

one way to avoid criticism: do nothing, say nothing 

and be nothingó;  òWhat lies behind us and what lies 

before us are tiny matters compared to what lies within 

usó; òSuccess in not final, failure is not fatal; it is the 

courage to continue that countsó; òGreat acts are made 

up of small deedsó; òThe only thing that is worse than 

being blind is having sight but no visionó; òI may not 

have gone where I intended to go, but I think I have ended 

up where I needed to beó;  òWhether you think you can 

or think you canõt, youõre rightó;   òNot all of us can do 

great things, but we can all do small things with great 
loveó;  òMany of  lifeõs failures are experienced by 

people who did not realize how close they were to 

success when they gave upó; òYesterday is gone, 

tomorrow is a mystery, today is a blessingó;  òDo not go 

where the path may lead, go instead where there is no 

path and leave a trailó; òI opened two gifts this morning. 

They were my eyesó; òAttitude is a little thing that 

makes a big differenceó;  òThe tragedy of life is not 

death, but what we let die inside of us while we liveó; òLife 

is a lot like Jazz. Itõs best when you improviseó; òDoubt 
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kills more dreams than failure willó; òThe further society 

drifts from the truth, the more it will hate those who 

speak itó; òDonõt tell me the sky is the limit when there 

are footprints on the moonó; òStudy the science of art; 

study the art of scienceó; òDonõt cry because itõs over, 

smile because it happenedó; and the last one is from St. 

John Paul II - òThe future starts today not tomorrowó.  

 

Have a blessed week! 

Prayers for the Sick & Deceased  

 

Please pray for the sick and the 
homebound, especially Pam Czubak,  Tom 
Russell, Eva Siegrist, Patrick Otto, Mary 
Helen McNeil, and those listed in our Book of Prayer. 
 

For our faithful departed,  may they receive from 
God eternal life. We remember:  Barb Doyle,        
Dr. George Bettman, Buzz Bacon, Budd Goodwin, 
Karin Aditjandra, and Cliff Kleier. 

/ŀƭƭƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ DǊŜŜƴ ¢ƘǳƳōŜŘ tŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎΗ 
 

Our Catholic Spartans are barely out 

the door for summer break and we are 

already preparing for their return next 

fall.  Can you help with the annual 

Freshman  Plant  Projec t?   
 

How does it work?  

Parishioners spend  the summer nurturing plants 

that are easy to propagate, like baby spider plants or 

little aloes.  In August, we hand out 4" green plastic 

pots with a sticker on the side advertising Mass times 

at St. John Student Center, and parishioners plant  

these baby plants at home and bring them in to St. 

John just before the semester starts.  We give the 
free plants to Freshmen during Welcome Week as a 

way of reminding them to "Grow in their Faith!"   
 

How can you help?  

Do you have a spider plant that is producing 

"babies"?  Put those babies in water, and start them 

growing for fall.   
 

Please email Katie Diller (kdiller@elcatholics.org) 

with the number of plants that you can provide. Some 

parishioners have contributed two or three, others 

have brought in over a hundred!  Whatever you can 

do will help!   
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OFFERTORY  
  

Actual through May 8, 2016                    $2,198,198 

Budgeted through May 8, 2016                $2,150,524 

Contribution to Reserves                            $47,674 
 
Please Note: The fiscal year began 7/1/2015. Offertory 

consists of cash and checks given at Mass, electronic 

giving from Parishioner checking and credit cards,  

and stock gifts. 

 

Christian Service - Matthew 25  

 
May 8: Friends of Casa Materna, which has been 

providing vital services to help reduce maternal and 

infant deaths in rural Nicaragua since 1990, will 
receive $2,256. 

 

May 22: Manna Community Meal offers soup and 

sandwiches to three Detroit neighborhoods and 

housing projects.  Most who come are homeless and 

impoverished.  Manna services 150 to 250 people five 

days a week. 

 

May 29: Jerry Cebulski African Disability 

Foundation provides funds to Our Lady of Fatima 

Rehabilitation Center in Monrovia, Liberia for 

emergency food needs and treatment of disabled. 

 

 Thank you for your generosity!  

St. Vincent DePaul  
 

As we celebrate the mystery of the Trinity 
we also realize the mystery of how much 
God loves and cares for us each day. Believing 
in this our lives can then overflow in 
thanksgiving and praise. 
 
Is there a family you know who needs assistance? 
Please call and leave a message for the St. Vincent de 
Paul Society at the STA Parish office so that together 
we can help those who are suffering.  

.ŜǊŜŀǾŜƳŜƴǘ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ 
DǊƻǳǇ 

 

If you are struggling  

with loss in your life,  

we are here for you! 

 

The Bereavement Support Group meets again this 

Wednesday, May 25, 6:00 -8:00pm  in the Dining 

Room of the former rectory at STA.  If you would like 

more information about this faith-based bereavement 

support group, please call Al in the STA formation 

office at 351-5460. 

 

We generally meet every other week on Wednesdays 

at 6:00pm.  Brochures describing the bereavement 

support group are available in our formation racks or 

on the parish website.   

 

Anyone is welcome to attend!  

FREE ¢ǊƛǇ ǘƻ 
 {ǘΦ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘŀǊƛǝŜǎ 

ƛƴ [ŀƴǎƛƴƎ 
 

ahb5!¸Σ W¦b9 мо 
 

Everyone and anyone is invited to participate in a 

free trip to tour St. Vincent Children's home. Enjoy a 

free lunch and learn about the work that SVCC does 

with refugees.   
 

Even though the trip is FREE, we do need reservations 

by Wednesday, June 8 .  The bus will pick us up in 

the STA parking lot on Monday, June 13 at 10:30am 

and return at 1:45pm.  For further information, 

contact Anne House at 517-449-1701. 

{±Řt /[9!bh¦¢κ 
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A St. Vincent de Paul truck will 
be available in the front parking 

lot at STA to receive your donated items.  Please 

bring donations only when the truck will be attended 

on Saturday, June 4, from 2:00pm to 6:00pm, and 

Sunday, June 5, from 8:30am to 1:30pm. 

 

Clean, usable (and operable) clothing, linens, dishes, 

kitchen and household goods, office equipment, 

sporting goods and small furniture items will be 

accepted. (NO computer equipment, analog TVs or 

bowling balls.) 

 

If what you have to donate won't fit in a car, please 

call 484-5395 anytime for a pickup.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.svdpbutler.org%2F&bvm=bv.122129774,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNH5gkMN6Eq8eOh_VlGbnSheXlH5mg&ust=1463513708460339
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St. John Student Center - Home of the 

Catholic Spartans 
 

Katie Diller -  kdiller@elcatholics.org  

Director of Campus Ministry 

 

 DǊŀŘǳŀǘŜ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ 
¸ƻǳƴƎ tǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ DǊƻǳǇ 

 

All parish young adults aged 22-32 are welcome to 
attend any meeting of the Graduate Student & Young 

Professional Group (GSYP). If you are new to East 
Lansing, working, studying, or just home for the 

summer, please feel free to join us:  
 

Thursdays at 7:30pm  
Student Lounge  

Downstairs St. John Catholic Student Center  
 

Weekly topics will be announced on Facebook 
throughout the summer. To join our Facebook Group 
and email list contact us at stjohngroup@gmail.com. 

 

Catholic Spartan  

                Summer Spirituality  

 

Email Katie at kdiller@elcatholics.org 

to get connected to our summer 

programming. Our next meeting will 

be on Wednesday, May 25 at 7:30pm featuring  a  

talk by Fr. Dan Westermann. Undergrads or grad 

students aged *18-24 welcome. 
 

*High school graduates are welcome to join us after their 

school's commencement ceremony and their high school 

academic and athletic commitments have ended. 

Opportunities for Catholics over age 24 are available 

through Graduate Student & Young Professional Group 

and Adult Faith Formation.  

.Ù ! tÁėġ 
hã ¢éÙ 
/éĥėÏéΩě 
CĥġĥėÙ 
bĈıΗ 

Parishioners, if you share a career or experience 
in common  with any of our ESTEEM students, 
please consider being a mentor .   
 

These students are faithful and while they expect to 
have careers and families, they also know that they will 
be active in the church.  The mentoring time 
commitment is low: attend 2-3 meetings with the 
entire group during the academic year, and meet a 
couple times a semester one-on-one with your 
student for coffee and a chat.  But, the impact that you 
can have is tremendous!  
 

We try to match students and parish mentors as 
closely as possible given the academic majors and 
career interests of the students.  Please contact Al 
Weilbaecher (al@elcatholics.org) if you are interested 
in being a mentor or have questions. 
  

Please meet three ESTEEM students: 
 

Jack is a pre-med Neuroscience major who volunteers 
at Sparrow Hospital and is in the application process 
for medical school. He is interested in Neurology, 
Psychiatry, and Oncology. He has been on three 
Alternative Spring Break trips, served on two retreat 
teams, and attends Priesthood Discernment Group. 
 

Katie  is a Biomedical Laboratory Science major who 
intends to apply for Physician Assistant programs to 
work in geriatrics or for Hospice. She is currently a 
nurse aide in a nursing home. She has been a retreat 
team member and has been in College Women's 
Group. 
 

Michael  is a Music Composition major with a strong 
interest in pursuing orchestral conducting in graduate 
school. He has been playing for church congregations 
since 7th grade and manages our Tuesday and 
Thursday evening liturgical music for campus ministry 
Masses.  

Ordination to the Priesthood  
and the Diaconate 

 
All are invited and welcome to attend the Mass of 

Ordination to the Priesthood and the Diaconate 

7:00pm, Friday, June 10,   

at St Thomas Aquinas Church.   

 

Deacons Michael Murray and Ryan Riley ,  

as well as Paul Donnelly, Peter Lawrence, and  

Brian Lenz will be ordained to the priesthood.  

Joseph Campbell and Anthony Smela will be  

ordained to the transitional diaconate.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiThc-3hJnMAhUqv4MKHQw9CaoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Ffreedesignfile.com%2F13215-elements-of-summer-sun-vector-art-03%2F&bvm=bv.119745492,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNHGrbKGI6r6jm
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Please Pray for Our People in the Military. 

ALL of us wonder:   
 

What is God asking of me?  How do I know if this is 

really of God and not simply my imagination? 
 

Discerning God's will is an ongoing processñnot a 

static one-time decision! Albert Haase, OFM, 

scholar of Christian spirituality and spiritual mentor 

to hundreds, is known for offering clear, practical 

spiritual advice. This video is packed with concise 

counsel and real-life examples, unlocking the 

benefits of the ancient practice of discernment.  
 

 

Hasse reminds you that your ordinary life is the 

megaphone through which God communicates to you 

and to the world.  "SAYING YES scratches where we 

itch.ó His video reminds us that each of us is called to 
speak an ever deepening yes to God with our lives. 

 

Please consider joining us!  
 

We will meet in the Baraga Room at STA  

Monday evenings, 7:00-8:30pm  

Remaining dates : June 6, 20, 27 and July 18. 

bŜǿ 5±5 {ŜǊƛŜǎbŜǿ 5±5 {ŜǊƛŜǎ  

    5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ wŜǎǇƻƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ 5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ wŜǎǇƻƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ   
²ƛƭƭ ƛƴ ¸ƻǳǊ [ƛŦŜΦ²ƛƭƭ ƛƴ ¸ƻǳǊ [ƛŦŜΦ  

  

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ ноΣ тΥллǇƳ/ƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ ноΣ тΥллǇƳ  

{Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ нΥ ά¢Ŝƴ !ǩǘǳŘŜǎ ŦƻǊ 5ƛǎŎŜǊƴƳŜƴǘέ{Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ нΥ ά¢Ŝƴ !ǩǘǳŘŜǎ ŦƻǊ 5ƛǎŎŜǊƴƳŜƴǘέ  

9Φ [Φ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎǎ bŜǘǿƻǊƪ 
ƛǎ ŀ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŀŶƭƛŀǘŜ ƻŦ 

 

The issues we focus on include: Tax Justice, Living 
Wages, Family-Friendly Workplaces, Immigration and 
Access to Voting, Health Care, Citizenship and Housing.  
We approach and respond to these issues in light of 
Catholic social teaching, reflecting on the leadership of 
the USCCB, and in the spirit of Pope Francis. 
 

Our activities include: prayer, educating ourselves, 
emailing, writing and calling our Members of Congress 
as well as personal meetings with our Members of 
Congress and Congressional candidates.  
 

We meet at 6:30pm in Fr. Mac Hall  at St. Thomas 
Aquinas on the fourth Tuesday of each month  ð 
which is this Tuesday, May 24 . At our May meeting, 
we will be looking at what people "on welfare" actually 
get and how they qualify.  All members of the parish 
are welcome to attend.  For more information contact 
Ed Welch at welche@msu.edu  or Al Weilbaecher at 
al@elcatholics.org or 351-5460. 

 

.ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ {ŜƴƛƻǊ  
tǊƛŜǎǘ wŜǎƛŘŜƴŎŜ 

 

All are cordially invited to attend the Blessing and 

Dedication of the new Senior Priests  

residence, 1504 South Vassar Road, Burton,  

on Wednesday, June 1, 2016.  
  

Blessing of the residence by Bishop Boyea will begin at 

12:00 noon . An Open House picnic with food and 

refreshments will follow the blessing, until 3:00pm.  

tƻǎǘ-ŀōƻǊǝƻƴ wŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ /ƭŀǎǎ 
 

Hurting from an abortion? Be forgiven and set free. 

We can help. The New Life Center, Lansing is holding 

an 8-week "Forgiven and Set Free" post-abortion 

recovery class from June 15 - July 27, 2016. Email 

nlc@resurrectionlansing.org to register.  

  

tǊƻƧŜŎǘ wŀŎƘŜƭ IŜƭǇƭƛƴŜ 
 

There is help after an abortion. If you, or someone 

you know is hurting from an abortion, please call the 

Project Rachel Helpline, 517-993-0291 or toll free 

888-456-HOPE. All calls are confidential. Healing and 

recovery is just a phone call away.  


